Rumors unfounded

Citizens' forum

Guidelines for a 'perfect quarry'

At the University Women's Club meeting on Oct. 4, we heard from the Ministry of the Environment officials what the characteristics of the hypothetical "perfect landfill site" should be.

to the hypothetical perfect quarry operation: It should be near a large and safe highway, far from residential areas and not near environmentally sensitive areas.

Only one parameter seems to be difficult to deal with: transportation cost. The further from the consumers, the higher the transportation cost. This is the parameter which quarry operators, in the search for a site, keep in the highest consideration. Transportation costs are direct expenses, while environmental concerns or nearby residences are just a nuisance

We think it is about time that quarry operators pay more for the mineral aggregates that nature has provided us with. They should be Dear Sir. forced, by government regulations, Re. "Council Approves 4 Per Cent to put a much higher priority on the Raises." tion, so be it. They certainly make unlike other towns and cities who enough money for selling what have raised theirs above 50 per cent! nature provides for free.

ing more for drivers and may spawn boards! drivers are led to believe that en- change vironmental groups, such as EAGLE, are in opposition to them.

The Halton County Radial Railway Museum is holding an

earlybird Christmas Craft Show

Oct 29 and 30, from 10 a.m. to 5

A unique selection of crafts

p.m. each day.

We invite instead the driver's cooperation by asking them to point out to their superiors the disadvantages and the continuous danger of driving through densely populated areas in small country roads. We would also like to remind those who Very similar characteristics apply live in Halton Hills that the devastation of the Niagara Escarpment will be the heritage they will leave to their children

> Giuseppe Gori, Chairman of EAGLE, (Ecology Awareness Group Landscape and Environment)

Keep it down

concerns of the citizens and on the Congratulations Mayor Miller and ecology of the nearby areas. If this Town Council for keeping your means paying more for transporta- salary increase to the cost of living,

Let's hope others will follow your Longer truck trips may mean pay- example, i.e. Region and school

the creation of new jobs in the truck. Maybe our taxes could be kept to ing industry It is ironical that truck that level. That would be a nice

made by members of the associa-

tion will be available, including

gifts, toys, and woodworking

the museum funds.

All proceeds from the sale go to

D L. Gillespie, Georgetown

BY KATHERINE JOHNSON Heruld Special

Open Door

plans for

Halloween

Open Door would like to announce its approaching coffee house dance This will be held in the basement of St. George's Church on Oct 14 from 7-9 p.m. This event is in celebration of Halloween so we expect you to be in costume. If, however you choose to be boring it will cost \$4 instead of the price of \$3 for those in costume We expect it to be great



This week at Open Door we were visited by some former regulars Kathy Tucker and Randy Delboer who are back for the long weekend from Fanshawe College, Paul D'Entremont, who is studying at the University of Guelph and Sylvia Neill, who is at York University studying visual arts on a scholarship.

Also, a warm welcome to the new people who visited us this week. We hope you'll come back! We also welcome anyone who is interested in joining us at Open Door, in the basement of St George's Church, Thursdays from 11 am to 6 pm with movies after school and Fridays from 9 a.m to 4 p.m.

Red Cross is ready

For over 40 years, Red Cross has been teaching children and adults how to play safe in and around water. Red Cross wants everyone to enjoy water sports safely so that recreation doesn't turn into

Red Cross works hard to remind all water sports enthusiasts that playing safe around water is playing it smart For example, our "Wear Your Lifejacket or P.F.D." awareness campaign reminds water sports participants, boaters in particular, that your lifejacket or P.F.D. is your aquatic insurance - wear it With your support, we will keep on reminding everyone to think safety thereby helping to prevent thoughtless and risky behavior in and around

Please give generously to your United Way so that when help is needed, the Red Cross can give it United Way and Red Cross count on your support. Thank you

BREAD BASKET BAKERY & CAFE

12-14 MILL ST. ACTON

HOURS Tuesday-Saturday 800am-600pm Closed Mondays

Hilde & Bruce Colling

853-3400

Equestrian Centre going strong

Rumors that the Thomas Remedial Equestrian Centre is going out of business are unfounded, Milton Regional Councillor Bill Johnson says.

Mr Johnson, who is the chairman of the centre which provides riding lessons to handicapped children, said the centre has its "financial ups and downs" like other non-profit organizations but it is only about \$2,000 in debt.

The centre, located on Guelph

Line south of Sideroad 15, was founded by Georgetown resident Mavis

Nicholson 18 months ago. The centre was moved into the current location one year ago and there are now about 20 handicapped children receiving riding lessons on Sunday mornings and Wednesday afternoons, Mr. Johnson said,

The operation costs about \$100,000 a year to run but donations from the town of Milton, Halton Region and the Milton Lions Club and the Milton

Legion as well as other sources cover much of the costs, said Mr.

Volunteers are a necessity at the

centre because it takes three people (one on each side of the horse and one to lead it) to take one handicapped child out, said Mr. Johnson.

Equestrian Centre officials would like to see an organization take over the centre much like the Variety Club operation of a similar centre in Toronto, said Mr. Johnson.



RESTAURANT & TAVERN

6 MOUNTAINVIEW ROAD SOUTH GEORGETOWN

Introducing the

ALL-YOU-CAN-EAT BUFFET

Offering . . . Salad Bar, Soup, Szechuan and Cantonese Different Dishes Each Day

Introductory Price...

LUNCH

Tuesday thru Friday 11:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. Adults \$6.00 Children (under 12) \$4.00

DINNER

Thursday thru Saturday 5:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. Adults \$9.00 Children (under 12) \$6.00

Take out orders & Delivery Service

877-9791 877-2227

Christmas crafts at Radial Museum

the coffee flowing during rehearsal music in the community. Photo breaks for the Georgetown Choral Society. Proceeds from these breaks

Vi Haines and Jean Hancock keep go to a fund that helps promote submitted)

Choral Society prepares for the Messiah

Since Labor Day, the 60 members of Georgetown's Choral Society have been rehearsing from 7:30 to 10 p.m. every Monday evening. It's time for a break, and

members of the Choral Society relax singing is very thirsty work briefly during a rehearsal of "The Messiah". They like the idea that any profit in the coffee fund will go to help the next generation of choristers at their own Georgetown high school.

Georgetown high school has a very active vocal music program as well as their other music programs. Last year, the "fund" donation helped sponsor a music student when they travelled to Calgary for a music festival. It is planned to make a similar contribution every year.

Trying to serve up coffee and tea to 60 people in only 10 minutes is

quite an accomplishment. Two of the sopranos, Vi Haines and Jean Hancock, have seen to it that the singers get their much-deserved break every week. Two and a half hours of

Break is over and it is back to work as the choristers are preparing for their annual Christmas concert

The Georgetown Choral Society will be offering three performances of Handel's well known "Messiah" on Friday, Nov 25 at Heritage Hall, 7900 McLaughlin Road, Brampton, and also Saturday, Nov. 26 and Sunday, Nov 27 at the wonderful, newlyrenovated cafetorium at Georgetown high school.

Tickets will be available at Oxbow Books, or from choir members For more information call 877-1581

Barragers Cleaners & Laundromat

Celebrating 43 Years of Service

2 DAYS ONLY

MONDAY, OCTOBER 17th TUESDAY, OCTOBER 18th

BARRAGERS

CLEANERS & LAUNDROMAT

Self-Serve Laundromat
Complete Dry Cleaning Service

ALL DRYCLEANING BOTH DAYS

(Excludes Suede & Leather)

Since 1946 • Shirt Laundry

* A Beautiful 3 Pc. Luggage Set

* Elegant Chinese Embroidered **Table Cloth**

Pick up your entry with every Drycleaning order. Enter as often as you wish. Draw To Be Held Sat., Oct. 21/88 at Noon

Wash & Fold Service

HELP US GIVE



Barragers will be donating 5% of sales during our Anniversary to the United Way. Drop off your drycleaning and help us help the United Way.

Specials Available At All Locations

166 Guelph Street Georgetown — 877-2279

> 360 Guelph St., Unit 36B Georgetown

Barragers Cleaners Shamrock Cleaners 48 Main Street Erin, Ontario (519) 833-2408 877-1834

NOTICE

VOTER IDENTIFICATION NOTICE

Municipal electors in Ontario

recently received a Voter Identification Notice concerning the

upcoming municipal elections. As a result of a recent court decision, please be advised that the final date for requesting changes to the information contained in this Notice, has been changed to October 15th,

For further information call: 1-800-263-3792



1988.

